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Professional Standards Directorate 

Police Committee Report 

 

 

Ref No:   CM/21/23 

 

Summary: 

Between 1st March 2022 and 7th November 2023, a police officer sent sixty-nine emails from their 

City of London Police email address to their personal email account. A number of these emails were 

marked as ‘Official’ and ‘Sensitive’.  

 

The matter was assessed as Misconduct.  

 

The officer went through the emails and confirmed that two should have remained in force, and 

remainder of the emails had been widely disseminated outside policing. The officer acknowledged 

that force policy had been breached and sincerely apologised. They did not realise they were 

breaching the policy and wouldn’t have done so if they had known.  

 

This matter was dealt with by Practice Requiring Improvement (PRI).  

 

Organisational Learning: 

None 

 

Referral to IOPC 

No 

Mode of Investigation 

Local 

Appeal Made 

No 

Misconduct or Gross Misconduct 

No 

Case to Answer 

No 
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Sanction 

N/A 

Number of days taken to complete the investigation:  289 

 


